DFI Year in Review (July 2014 – June 2015)

· August 6, 2014: Minutes from the 25th annual DFI business meeting (held July 19, 2014) were approved.
· August 8, 2014: Jon Ellsworth was voted in via group email as a board member for DFI.
· August 15, 2014:  A copy of the DFI by-laws was distributed by Tami Murphy to all officers/board members for their records.

· October 6, 2014:  Ellen shared an email from Dr. Eichler that they now had an interim clinical study coordinator (Razina) to cover Elise Johnson’s position until a permanent replacement could be found.  Also in this email, Dr. Eichler shared a few clinical study updates from the standpoint of the Data Safety and Monitoring Board at MGH:  1) not to unblind the study until the very end of the two year period and 2) that enrollment could be closed with 18 patients if no more patients were found in the next few weeks.  Ellen also shared that she had informed both Dr. Brown and Dr. Eichler that we had allocated funds to them at our last DFI meeting, and cover letters were drafted.  In addition, Dr. Brown’s latest grant proposal was also shared with the group in confidentiality.
· October 15, 2014:  Checks to both Drs. Brown and Eichler were mailed out.
· December 12, 2014:  Ellen emailed the group requesting approval to send a letter of support for Elise Johnson’s medical school application from the Foundation, and everyone agreed.
· January 2015: Receipts for the 2014 annual contributions to DFI were mailed out by Nancy.
· January 19, 2015:  Ellen emailed Elise’s letter of support to the group, and it was approved.
· February 19, 2015:  We were all extremely saddened to hear the news of Larry’s passing.  He served as an invaluable member of our group for many years, and we very much appreciated his hard work and dedication to DFI’s efforts over the years.  He will be greatly missed.
· April 23, 2015:  Ellen emailed the group stating that she had initiated requests for updates from the doctors for the upcoming Deater Foundation newsletter.
· May 13, 2015:  Jon informed the group that the Enterprise foundation had once again awarded a grant to the Deater Foundation, this year in the amount of $5000. 
· June 4-6, 2015:  Ellen submitted the Deater Foundation newsletter for approval, suggestions were made, and the newsletter was approved.
· June 11, 2015:  Tami emailed out 140 electronic copies of the newsletter to all the online DFI contacts and Nancy mailed out 102 paper copies to our remaining contacts.
